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June 25, 2024 
NPC File No. 150457 

 
 

 
 

Dear Cassel Kapolak, Mosha Cote, Wynter Kuliktana, and Emily Koide: 
 
RE: NPC File # 150457 [Cambridge Bay Air Quality] 
 
The following works and activities have been proposed in the above-noted project proposal: 

1. Polar Knowledge Canada and Environment and Climate Change Canada are proposing to install monitors to 
measure particulate matter (PM 2.5, PM 10 and black carbon) in the community of Cambridge Bay, Nunavut. 
The project will involve: 

▪ Deploying small particulate matter sensors and black carbon sensors in strategic areas of the 
community.  

▪ Sensors will be installed on top of the streetlights or on buildings/posts and removed at the end of the 
project. Sensors will also be installed in the high school or community hall to monitor differences in 
indoor air quality. The proposed pilot project will span three years (2024 – 2027). 

2.  Location: Kitikmeot Region; [Municipality of Cambridge Bay] 
 
A complete description of the project proposal reviewed by the NPC can be accessed online using the link below. 
 
The Nunavut Planning Commission (NPC) has determined that this project proposal is outside the area of an applicable 
regional land use plan. The project proposal requires screening by the Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB) because 
it does not belong to a class of exempt works or activities set out in Schedule 12-1 of the Nunavut Agreement.  
 
By way of this letter, the NPC is forwarding the project proposal to the NIRB for screening.  Project materials are 
available at the following address: https://lupit.nunavut.ca/portal/registry/registry.aspx?appid=150457 
 
This decision applies only to the above-noted project proposal as submitted.  Proponents may not carry out projects 
and regulatory authorities may not issue licenses, permits and other authorizations in respect of projects if a review 
by the NPC is required. 

Cassel Kapolak 

Manager, Public Registry 
Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB) 
P.O. Box 1360, Cambridge Bay, NU X0B 0C0 
By email:  ckapolak@nirb.ca; info@nirb.ca; 
kmorrison@nirb.ca 
 
Wynter Kuliktana  
Director, Lands, Environment & Resources 
Kitikmeot Inuit Association (KitIA) 
P.O. Box 360, Kugluktuk, NU X0B 0E0  
By email: wkuliktana@lands.kitia.ca;  
tbolt@lands.kitia.ca; dirlands@kitia.ca; 
projectofficer@kitia.ca  
 

Mosha Cote 
Manager-Research Liaison 
Nunavut Research Institute  
P.O. Box 1720  
Iqaluit, NU X0A 0H0  
By email: mosha.cote@arcticcollege.ca  
 
Emily Koide 
Polar Knowledge Canada (POLAR) 
1 Uvajuq Road 
Cambridge Bay Nunavut X0B 0C0 
By email: emily.koide@polar-polaire.gc.ca 
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If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at (867) 447-4563. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Solomon Amuno, PhD 
Senior Planner 
Nunavut Planning Commission 
 


